Carolina Crossing South

Board of Directors Meeting
December 17, 2013

Present: Ken Mamot (President), Tom Lake (Vice President), Rob Crow (Treasurer).

Meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM with a discussion of whether we were a legal board with only 3 members vs. the 5 called for in the by-laws. Diane read the by-laws and it indicated we should have 5 members. We need to investigate if we are valid with 3.

Financial Report: October financials were in order. 
ACC Report:  Steve Icke of the Architectural Committee reported on ACC activities. One request was approved, and a second was submitted this week. Steve has had difficulty reaching the other members. Ken suggested contacting all of them and verifying their commitment to the committee, so we can nominate others if necessary. Steve will contact each member. Dianne asked that the approved ACC form be forwarded to Procomm for the file.
Old Business: 

Minutes from the August 2013 meeting were approved; all in favor.

Entrance Lighting: Discussion included the FSG lighting proposal for $6897.00. Unfortunately it was for lighting replacement and not for the redesign that was requested. The company was under the impression that there would be a rebate with LED lighting replacement, but GVEC does not offer a rebate. Ken is speaking to another contractor this week. We will have 3 replacement proposals and 2 new design proposals. Final discussion will take place at the next meeting. 

New Business:

Quarterly HOA Fees: 
a. Procomm sent out double billing for this last cycle. Ms. Munoz stated that the HOA won't have to pay the double postage. Procomm is going through a computer upgrade and it may have generated the second billing.

b. Waiving late fees. There was disagreement among the board on waiving late fees. HOA would absorb any administrative costs for fees that are not paid on time. The board denied two homeowners’ requests to waive late payment fees.
Communications: 

a. Website will have a bill due on 1/20/14. Vicki Panzer will forward the bill to Ken to be reimbursed by Procomm. Vicki will manage the website on a voluntary basis.

b.  Vicki Panzer compiled a list of Homeowner's email addresses but it is incomplete. Rob suggested that a data verification form be added to the invoices for the March billing to give homeowners the opportunity to update their contact information.

Gate Repair:  The entrance gate was recently repaired at a cost of $970.00; one-year warranty.
By-laws: Ken is looking for a copy of the revised by-laws that were proposed a couple of years ago. There was a committee formed that updated them, but the 2011 Texas Legislature updated the HOA law and it was put on hold until the lawyers could review them. 
Vicki and Tom will locate a copy of the last draft, it may be ready to approve upon legal review.  Currently we have posted the original by-laws on the website and posted the legislation which will override in a conflict. Committee members who worked the revisions included: Vicki Panzer, Thomas Lake, Elaine Ostrowski, Allen Beardsley, and Danielle Griffin.  Update at the next Board meeting.
Upkeep: 

a. Procomm was requested to get a bid from their maintenance team to paint the gate and callbox.

b. Landscaper to conduct an assessment of the irrigation system during the winter. Vicki Panzer will contact him to check status.

Future of CCS HOA: Due to the lack of participation of homeowners to run for HOA leadership positions, the board had a hypothetical discussion about what would happen if no one will run for the HOA Board of Directors in October 2014. The consequences of not having an elected board would include a decision to request that the City absorb our community. An effort needs to be made soon to encourage homeowners to consider HOA board representation. 
Respectfully submitted,
Rob Crow
